Confirmation Attendance Policy 

As your teen begins to prepare for the sacrament of Confirmation, we want to emphasize the need for regular attendance.  Being prepared to receive the sacrament requires dedication and, on occasion, sacrifice.  Your teen should understand the commitment he is making.  
We will be discussing and learning about interesting and challenging aspects of our faith, and much of what we discuss will build upon what has gone before, which is why regular attendance is so crucial.  Your teen should also be encouraged to take responsibility for his attendance, inasmuch as it is the student who is seeking the sacrament of Confirmation.
Below are a few important points for your consideration: 
· Students must be punctual.  We will begin at 6:30 PM sharp in the Church. If a student comes in late, they do not have enough time to complete the reading for the lesson.  Being tardy four times will count as one absence.

· Students who have more than three unexcused absences and do not attend mandatory meetings, workshops, and retreats will simply not be prepared to be confirmed and will need to continue their preparations until the requirements are met.  To be excused from class, at least one of the teachers must be notified in advance.   See contact numbers and emails on the bottom of the “Welcome” handout. 

· Students who are absent will be required to do the reading for the week that they miss and complete a written assignment before the next class. Assignments can be picked in the parish office in the box marked “Confirmation homework.”

· Students will be required to pay for lost books.  

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Students are strongly encouraged to attend the Lenten mission and participate in all Holy Week services.  

· Students must be prepared for class by doing the assigned reading and being ready to participate.  

Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

 
